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Highlights
Primary future events
 
On Wednesday 9th December Ms Judith and Ms Leilah will hold a parent workshop on Mindfulness. All parents are 
welcome to attend. The session will start at 8.45am and finish at 9.45am and will be held in the MPR.

I have also attached an article which explains what mindfulness is and it would be great if it could go in connect to 
explain to parents.

Warm Regards,

Claire Waller

Director of Learning and Teaching
Year 2 Teacher
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‘Year 10 Spilled Coffee Stains”
Coffee Stain Art Year 10 Photoshop Responses
Year 10 Art & Design learners are currently finishing their Coffee stain assignment. They have been using collage to 
develop skills for their Self Portrait studies and have produced some interesting final responses. Here are some 
reflections from Insyirah Muzzafar Shah about their progress;

Up until now we, the Year 10s, have been focused on the topic of 'Self Portraits'. At the beginning of the term, we 
started out with the basics by using pencil to sketch ourselves, but we've developed our skills and experimented a lot 
since then. We've explored various different mediums and a plethora of artists to then incorporate bits of their style into 
our own pieces of art. 

For one of our most recent final responses, we have been tasked to make a self portrait in profile, and here's the 
interesting bit, with coffee staining. Leading up to our final response, we experimented with coffee in various ways, such 
as painting portraits of our classmates and more. We even wrote our process to show the steps we took to create our 
final response as a result. 

Here's what I've created:

All artworks by Insyirah Muzzafar Shah Year 10

Mauro Brooks and Saiful Ali Baki
Year 10
www.nexus.edu.my
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Creative writing is a way for me to express my feelings, creativity and my imagination on a page. I can write a paragraph 
or a story of anything that crosses my mind. As I like writing stories that are more atmospheric and emotional, creative 
writing is one of my favourite ways to write down any tale or any description. Without limitation or any restriction, I get to 
write a story with any bizarre or uncanny plot. Creative Writing can also help with my descriptive skills and learning more 
language and vocabulary. Since we have been learning about ‘settings’ of a story, we can express what we have learnt 
in English through our creative writing. Personally, I like writing stories.

Creative Writing
The amber skies gave way to the gorgeous sunset. Red rubies set the skies ablaze, the dawn was like a prelude to a 
dark night that was yet to arrive. The red painted medallion ousted rays that pierced through the dense trees as if 
embellishing them with its ruby red rays. The orb of light was gradually descending and disappearing into the horizon 
that seemed unceasing. The cool breeze bounded me with serene, washing away my troubles. A waft of air brought the 
minty fresh aroma of leafy greens that was inviting to my olfactory organ. The pleasant tunes of cicada that tingled my 
ears. As I gamboled around, I hear the crispy and crunching sounds of the carpet of leaves below me. Soon, The 
denizens of the forest that came and greeted me. The deer's horns protruding high, they gave out a loud howl, as if 
telling me that I will be safe. Night came, I laid down on the leafy greens and slept, surrounded by dense trees. A vivid 
moment that will leave indelible imprints in my mind. 

Jing Hui, 9N

Creative Writing ‘Write Up’
What’s it like to write? – Jing Hui, 9N



On Wednesday 9th December Ms Judith and Ms Leilah will hold a parent workshop on Mindfulness. All parents are 
welcome to attend. The session will start at 8.45am and finish at 9.45am and will be held in the MPR. For more details 
about Mindfulness please see Connect
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Mindfulness
Parent Workshop
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TayMUN 2015 Write Up
Taylor’s Model United Nations 2015 was held on the 27th to the 29th November 201. A 17 strong Nexus delegation 
represented delegates of various countries in committees such as the European Union, UN Women, C-34, Youth 
Assembly, and many other colourful and interesting committees with equally as interesting topics.  Three of our more 
experienced delegates held Chair positions; Riana Adams the UN Women’s committee, Ling Xue Jing SOCHUM and 
Luanne Lai C-34, coveted positions the three delegates had to apply and be accepted for.

I was in the UN Women council, and we were debating upon the topics: ‘The protection of women during war time’ & 
‘Rights-based policies for transgenders’. As these two topics are arguably very prevalent in the society as a whole, I 
found it very refreshing to be able to debate upon them, and see what the other countries’ and individuals’ personal 
stances were in regards to the topic. 

The quality of debate itself was very high, although most of the delegates were new to MUN, they managed to keep up 
with procedure in general. The same proved to be true for most of the councils, according to the other members of my 
delegation. 

Our delegation managed to get five awards in total, and we managed to get the award for the Best Delegation overall, in 
the whole conference! 

I’ve been to a number of MUNs as part of delegations in my previous school and by myself, but this time was one of the 
best experiences I’ve ever had, because of the delegation I was part of. We supported each other at every turn, and 
made it such an inclusive and encouraging collective to the point that just being part of the delegation was an 
experience in itself. 

I look forward to joining many more MUNs as a part of the Nexus delegation, and I wholeheartedly encourage more 
people to join in the next time we decide to join a conference! 

By: Kwan Ann Tan

04 Dec Issue, Term 1 (2015-2016)
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Creative writing is a way for me to express my feelings, creativity and my imagination on a page. I can write a paragraph 
or a story of anything that crosses my mind. As I like writing stories that are more atmospheric and emotional, creative 
writing is one of my favourite ways to write down any tale or any description. Without limitation or any restriction, I get to 
write a story with any bizarre or uncanny plot. Creative Writing can also help with my descriptive skills and learning more 
language and vocabulary. Since we have been learning about ‘settings’ of a story, we can express what we have learnt 
in English through our creative writing. Personally, I like writing stories.

Creative Writing
The amber skies gave way to the gorgeous sunset. Red rubies set the skies ablaze, the dawn was like a prelude to a 
dark night that was yet to arrive. The red painted medallion ousted rays that pierced through the dense trees as if 
embellishing them with its ruby red rays. The orb of light was gradually descending and disappearing into the horizon 
that seemed unceasing. The cool breeze bounded me with serene, washing away my troubles. A waft of air brought the 
minty fresh aroma of leafy greens that was inviting to my olfactory organ. The pleasant tunes of cicada that tingled my 
ears. As I gamboled around, I hear the crispy and crunching sounds of the carpet of leaves below me. Soon, The 
denizens of the forest that came and greeted me. The deer's horns protruding high, they gave out a loud howl, as if 
telling me that I will be safe. Night came, I laid down on the leafy greens and slept, surrounded by dense trees. A vivid 
moment that will leave indelible imprints in my mind. 

Jing Hui, 9N
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Join the CCA on Wednesday after school in the library
The competition is open Secondary (Grades 7, 8 & 9)

Secondary Books!

Sign-up for the CCA after Christmas!

The Novel Knockout Competition is Back! 
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On Thursday this week we saw the 2015 Nexus' Got Talent Final. Congratulations to all the performers, you did 
yourselves and Nexus proud with some stunning acts. A HUGE congratulations must go to Hamidah Abd Rahman and 
Jasmine Foongfor winning the Secondary NGT '15 and Luca Phoenix for winning the Primary NGT '15. A special 
mention must go to all the Y3s who took part as they took 1st, 2nd and 3rd places, an amazing achievement for such 
young learners.

There is some wonderful talent which is flourishing and growing year by year which as teachers is wonderful to watch 
and be a part of and help nurture.

Photos and the video of NGT '15 will be available next week, watch this space!

Sign-Up on line here:
https://sites.google.com/a/nexus.edu.my/music-department/sign-up-for-instrumental-lessons

N.B. This is only for learners who want to start new lessons - All previous lessons will continue automatically 
unless we are advised with a 6 weeks notice period for cancellation.

The school will provide/loan, free of charge, the following instrument: Trumpets, Trombones, Flutes, Clarinets, 
Saxophones, Violins, Violas, Cellos and Double Basses.

Sign-up for Instrumental/Voice Lessons for Term 2

It you want to find out the time of your Instrumental/Vocal lessons then please look on the Music Department Website 
here:
https://sites.google.com/a/nexus.edu.my/music-department/instrumental-timetables

http://www.theguardian.com/education/2013/oct/11/music-students-employability?CMP=share_btn_fb

Timetables for Instrumental Lessons

Music graduates are more employable than you might think!

Why Study Music?

11

Nexus' Got Talent FINAL - Thursday 3rd December 2015
MUSIC NEWS

On Wednesday 2nd December our 2015 Very Young Nexus' Got Talent took place for our Early Years to Year 2 learners. 
It was a lovely event which saw 18 acts who all performed so well. It is great to see such special talent in the youngest 
years of the school, well done everybody!

VERY YOUNG Nexus' Got Talent (for EY to Y2 Learners) -
Wednesday 2nd December 2015

CONNECT 14



Dates For Your Diaries

Monday 14th December Primary Christmas Show
Wednesday 20th January Grease the Musical - 7pm in the Theatre
Thursday 21st December Grease the Musical - 7pm in the Theatre
Wednesday 27th January Y4 Primary Showcase
Thursday 28th January Y9 Drama Showcase - The Container by Clare Bayley - 7pm in the Theatre
Tuesday 2nd February  ABRSM Making Music Together Concert - 7.30pm Eastin Hotel, KL
Tuesday 16th February  KS4 & 5 Musical Recitals - 7pm in the Theatre
Thursday 25th February Y10 & 12 Drama Showcase - 7pm in the Theatre
Wednesday 2nd March Y3 Primary Showcase
Wednesday 23rd March Senior Spring Concert - 7pm in the Theatre

 

MUSIC NEWS
Grease the Musical

Grease performance dates:

7pm in the Theatre  

Theatre
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Model UN

It’s been over almost three years since my first Model UN conference and I still relive the hype on every bus ride to 
conferences. Since putting MUN down as a CAS activity, I’ve noticed that I have made great improvements in my 
debating style. Having an outlet to continually reassess myself has allowed me to pinpoint areas to improve on 
effectively and allowed me to take note of aspects of my MUN-ing I do well. As I’ve become increasingly active in the 
MUN sphere, I’ve also tried my hand at organising conferences. I was a member of the 2014 NISPMUN secretariat, 
2015 JNISPMUN secretariat and will be on the board again for NISPMUN 2016.

Calling my MUN experience a “journey” is fitting as it has allowed me to travel. For three day spans, I defended the 
sovereignty of exotic faraway lands I have read little of beforehand and the livelihoods of millions (and at times billions) 
of people I know little of. Sweden, Iraq, India, Central African Republic, North Korea, Iceland, China and the list goes on. 
The largest takeaway I leave every conference with is this mystic feeling of having served the best interests of these 
governments in scouring the debate floor for solutions to real-time problems.

A mercenary diplomat. The oxymoron adds to the allure of this stimulating, up-and-coming subculture more and more 
high school students are wanting a slice of. I’ve met a plethora of stimulating new acquaintances and formed very 
strong bonds with some of my fellow debaters in my journey. My experiences here are invaluable.

Ryan Boon Wai Lee
Year 13

Before and after I get a hit of whatever Captain America 
got.

NISPMUN 14 Secretariat.
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Letter about CCAs for next term
Dear Parents

This week sees the final sessions of term one CCA. Since the haze has moved on we have been able to run our 
program in full. Many thanks for your patience during that testing period

On Monday 7th December we are conducting replacement sessions for selected activities which were cancelled due to 
school closure. These classes have been detailed in previous emails 

The selection for term two will be available for preview from Friday 4th of December and will be fully available for 
selection of activities from Monday 7th December until Thursday 7th January 2016. During this period you will be able to 
select and deselect activities as desired. After the 7th January you will need to make email requests for any changes or 
late registrations. Please note; You will not be able to make registrations during the preview phase

A guide on how to use the new portal is linked below. Please open and follow the instructions provided:

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/18un1Z4TBLS4LtKN2OhVs29gC6_4zTnivZQj92WLCFjk/edit?usp=sharing

If you are experiencing issues with your login detail or have yet to register for the portal please do contact us

Also attached is the CCA Calendar for the year. In term 2 there are a sessions. All prices and fees have been adjusted to 
reflect this

Please note; Once the cut off date for registration has passed there will be no further alterations allowed to CCA 
submissions. Any fees incurred will be payable even in the event of non attendance as per our CCA policy. The cut off 
date for term 2 is Friday 15th January at 5pm

As normal, please contact me with any questions or issues you may have

Kind regards

Jim Harrison 
CCA Coordinator 
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Nexus were fortunate to host the acclaimed storyteller, Andy Wright on Wednesday.  Andy delivered several sessions 
throughout the day to learners, teachers and parents about the art of storytelling. 

First up were the Year 7 Learners who were regaled with a highly entertaining story about Andy’s grandfather’s 
glow-in-the-dark white legs! Andy then went on to tell Year 7 about the three key areas of telling a good story.  He said 
that a great story must contain three elements:

 People = WHO
 Places = WHERE
 Events = WHEN

These elements are then framed around the idea of a bucket of water in which the water represents the plot and the 
bucket is the framework in which the listener or reader holds all of the plot elements. The sides and bottom of the bucket 
represent the elements that hold the plot together. 

Using this idea, Andy then demonstrated how the learners can construct 
their own stories with this framework.  The workshop finished with the 
learners and Andy constructing a story together.

Here’s what the Year 7 learners had to say about their workshop:

What did you enjoy most about the workshop?
Fazwan: “The way he presented his story to us was insanely awesome!”
Terence: “I liked that how the way that he tell the story using the voice and 
gesture.”
Hazwani: “I loved everything about it! It was funny and entertaining.”

How will you use what you learnt?
Michelle: “I would use the "Bucket Method" he taught us because 
sometimes when I am writing I don't really have a plan and I go all over the 
place.”
Andrea” “If I write a story, this will be helpful for letting my reader know all 
the details, or we could deliberately hide the details for a mystery.”
Qayleb: “I have never been very good at story structure but what Mr Andy 
said about the bucket and plot will help me in the future when I have to write 
or tell stories.”

Andy Wright then did a workshop with Year 10. The format and content was 
much the same as the previous workshop, just tweaked here and there for 
this older year group. There was much laughing from the group with lots of 
learners willingly participating at appropriate times. At the end of the session 
Andy was pleased when a particular learner took the time to stop and have a 
conversation about his “Grandfather’s legs,” which had been a feature of a 
story that Andy had relayed. The over-riding message from this workshop 
was that no matter what age, or how ‘cool’ teenagers may think they are, 
they are never too old for a good story.

Later in the day Andy conducted two training workshops with the Secondary 
English teachers and Primary teachers to provide tips and hints for story 
writing and building this into different scenarios.  All the teachers thoroughly 
enjoyed these sessions and can’t wait to try out these ideas with their own 
classes. 

A bonus event, in a jam packed day, was Andy’s workshop for parents to 
promote reading to and with our children as we foster literacy both in the 
home and the school. 

Sarah Phoenix
Year 7 / 10

An account of Andy Wright’s Visit to Nexus
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Year 8 present William Shakespeare’s A
Midsummer Night’s Dream in Promenade
When: Thursday 10th December 2015 @ 9am 

Where: Starting at the Secondary Drop Off

What: This term Year 8 have been learning all about Shakespeare and his plays.  The culmination of this unit will be a 
performance of a Midsummer Night’s Dream in line with the the Royal Shakespeare Company’s project for schools 
called Dream Team 2016 which celebrates the 400th Anniversary of Shakespeare’s death. All learners in Year 8 will be 
performing in this unique event which will take place in promenade theatre using various locations in the school.  It’s an 
event not to be missed!

Year 8
http://www.dream2016.org.uk/education/ 

04 Dec Issue, Term 1 (2015-2016)
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Through the Early Years Looking Glass –
The Gift of Giving
A view into our learning journey on the topic of shopping –
from baking and bake sale to bringing delight to our Myanmar peers. 
Bake Sale! Bake Sale! Only RM 2 per cupcake! All proceeds go into buying our Myanmar friends special gifts! 

With the learners we chose to do a bake sale as the exit point for our Shopping topic. The learners very kindly thought 
about using the proceeds to buy gifts for our Myanmar friends this Christmas time. 

There were so many skills that our young learners have been exposed to – from the art of sharing and taking turns when 
they cooperated with one another as they whipped up the cupcake batter, to a situation which tested their resilience as 
they tried their best to adorn the cupcakes as creatively as they could. After all that labour, they were faced with the 
biggest test of all – delayed gratification. Our learners had to endure the hardship of not being instantly rewarded with 
the very cupcakes they had worked so hard on! 

And then came the bake sale. After many hours of roleplaying as cashier and customer for our IPC topic of Shopping – 
our learners finally experienced their first real life sales interaction – and they did an amazing job of serving our bake 
sale patrons. We wholeheartedly thank everyone who bought our RM 2 cupcakes – because from that we managed to 
raise RM 600!

An exciting shopping trip to the IOI City Mall was then in order – in groups, our learners had a fun outing with their 
classmates as they picked presents from Toys’R’Us for our Myanmar friends to surprise and share with them the joy of 
this festive season. 

Early Years are actively carrying out roleplaying sessions on how it would feel to give away presents, and how it would 
feel to receive presents. Our learners are beginning to understand this act of gift-giving and are developing a 
sympathetic and empathetic point of view as they imagine how it might be like for our Myanmar friends to receive these 
much needed presents.

Here in Early Years the learner have begun the journey of learning about respect for others, about community and 
friendships! 

Ara Mokhtar
Early Years
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Nexus will be holding their annual Christmas curriculum celebration day on Monday 14th December.

Christmas is a time associated with particular clothing and colours in celebration of the event. Please help us to make a 
very festive atmosphere in school by our community of learners, parents and teachers dressing in red and green.

Customize your Santa Hat
If learners bring a Santa Hat with them to school then there will be an opportunity for them to decorate it with fabric 
pens and other items. They can enjoy wearing this during the day too! 

Primary Christmas Assembly will be  from 1.50 - 2.40 pm in the Theatre
Parents are kindly invited to attend. They will enjoy learners and teachers singing, some ‘drama’ from the younger 
children and some Internationally-minded videos! 

Santa’s Grotto
This year, learners will have an opportunity to visit Santa´s Grotto, this will be based in the art corner next to the PTA 
office, where a small, edible treat awaits the children. Primary learners will be accompanied by tutors and secondary 
learners are most welcome to pick up their treat too.

Curriculum Learning 
Like all cultural celebrations at Nexus, the children learn in class about other world cultures in the lead up to these 
celebrations. This is an integral part of learning at Neuxs and developing the capacity for our learners to be 
Internationally Minded. The children will learn about the Christian celebration of Christmas and how this is similar or 
different to their own culture. They will learn about how Christmas is celebrated in Malaysia and in other countries, the 
history of Father Christmas and other interesting information that allows our learners to respect the beliefs of others.  
Primary classes will be invited to visit the MPR room where the curriculum learning will be displayed for all to benefit. 

Christmas Songs will be performed by musicians in the cafeteria during lunch - to bring some festive atmosphere to the 
learners mealtime! Please feel free to pop along at this time and join in the ambiance. 

A time for Giving

Myanmar School in Puchong 
It is a tradition for Nexus learners to prepare gifts for our Myanmar children who will also be enjoying the afternoon with 
us in school. 
Traditionally, each class prepares a gift for 1 or 2 Myanmar learners. Your child will be informed by their class teacher 
or form tutor in secondary as to who this is. 
The boxes will include a couple of wish list presents from the Myanmar children, some essential toiletry supplies and a 
few other small gifts that the class decides would be nice for their Myanmar friends. This is a great opportunity to focus 
on giving to others, especially to those who do not have the same kinds of opportunities and material goods that our 
Nexus learners have. Our Myanmar friends are always extremely grateful. 
_________________________

Here are some images from last year. As a community we were extremely proud of the difference this made to the lives 
of our Myanmar friends. 

It’s Christmas time again! 

CONNECT 14
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Last weekend Lewis Sweeney competed in the 34th National Presidents Cup in Melacca.

His events included the 50m fly where he nailed a personal best time, beating his previous by 1.7 secs (which, in swim 
sprints is a long time). In the longer 100m freestyle, Lewis gained a new PB time beating his previous by a full 8secs and 
in the 50 freestyle he improved his PB by 5secs.

By winning all his heats, Lewis demonstrated the immense improvements in speed, strength and stamina he has made 
over the past 6 months of rigorous training. His work ethic, determination and self-discipline are superb qualities that 
Lewis brings to all he does at school and in life.

Looking ahead, Lewis has now set himself some new targets and has been invited to do another competition in 
February. 

Well done Lewis, Nexus is really proud of you!

On 3rd December 2015, the U13 boys went on a basketball match 
against Mont Kiara International School. Our team was a bit nervous 
when we first saw their team but we managed to calm down. We didn't 
do as well as we expected to on the first quarter but we managed to do 
a few nice passes and managed to settle into the game and started to 
play a little better. We had a great team chemistry and we defeated the 
opposing team through hard work and determination

The final score was Nexus 30-12 MKIS.

Dening Koh
Sport Fixtures Schedule
PE Department Website

34th National Presidents Cup
Pusat Akuatik Hang Jebat, Melacca
27-29 November

21CONNECT 14
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Thank you to everyone who supported the event on Saturday morning, from the PTA providing refreshments to the all the 
marshalls and volunteers helping ensure the event ran smoothly, it was a huge success. We had nearly 600 runners 
taking part from across 8 international schools in KL and with Nexus finishing in 5th place overall, it gives  us a platform 
to work from for next year’s event. 

Georgia from Year 12 wrote this:

This was my first proper cross country race so I was really nervous, but once the race started I just focused on running 
and forgot the butterflies in my stomach. The course was very scenic with the runners going past a lake and running in 
the jungle, which was nice as it provided shade. It was also short, but difficult as it had  3 hills at 50 degrees or more, I 
really had to push myself to make sure that I did not walk. But it wasn't so bad as many teachers from my school had 
offered to be marshals and seeing a familiar face cheer you on really helped me get up those difficult hills.  All in all it was 
a great experience as a lot of participants came from a lot of different schools and cheered you on in the final leg of the 
course around the field, and even if you didn't get a Top 10 medal you still got a participation ribbon. There was also a 
variety of food and drink stands that was nice to have especially in the hours before you started your race, though eating 
too much before a race might not be a good idea. If I were to join next year I would make sure that I would train a lot 
more to really push for getting that medal and I would also encourage more of my friends to join, so that we had a very 
large squad of runners from Nexus. 

Georgia Stephens
Sport Fixtures Schedule
PE Department Website
www.nexus.edu.my

KLISS XC 2015
Saturday 28th November 2015
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I have a girlfriend. Her name is Julie. People say we make great pair. 
We’ve only met last month. For the past few weeks, we were totally 
inseparable.

Guess what? Julie is a horse. Her real name is Jewel of Jodalco. We 
were competing in the Penang International Horse Show which took 
place from 26 to 29 November 2015, at the Penang Turf Club. 

I was so excited when I first got to know that I’ve been offered to 
participate in the competition. At the same time, I felt like I had 
butterflies in my stomach. There were 7 of us representing the 
Putrajaya Equestrian Club. My sister, Reena, joined the entourage too. 
We came with 4 horses; Heidewende’s Kay Lee, Pinarello, Sir Pheallea 
and Julie.

We were really at a disadvantage since we were competing against 
(mostly) seasoned riders and there were many international riders. 
Furthermore, our horses were among the last ones to arrive so they 
had a hard time adjusting in Penang.

I think we made it through because of our camaraderie, motivation and 
strong support we received from our families, friends and club. We 
came back with 4 rosettes altogether; I got one for 4th place in the 
2-Phases category and 6th place in the Optimum time category.  I was 
ecstatic since it was not easy to beat the other riders.  I had to 
compete against my Coach in two categories and he got first place in 
the Accumulator category.

Nevertheless, it was a fascinating experience for me.  I made some 
new friends throughout the competition and I can’t express enough 
how thankful I am to Nexus, particularly Mr Trevor, Mr Chris and Mr 
Philip for their support.  I would not be able to pursue my passion in 
horse riding had if it not been for them. 

Seif Shaquille Shahril
Sport Fixtures Schedule
PE Department Website
www.nexus.edu.my
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Equestrian - Seif Shaquille Shahril
Penang International Horse Show 2015



Friday 4th December
Primary ISAC Swim Gala - KLASS 

Saturday 5th December
Secondary ISAC Swim Gala - KLASS 

Tuesday 8th December
U13 Boys Basketball at Nexus 

Thursday 10th December
U13 Girls Basketball at MKIS
U15 Boys Basketball at GIS 

Saturday 12th December
U13 Boys Basketball at ISKL
U13 Girls basketball at ISKL
U15 Boys Basketball at ISKL
U15 Girls Basketball at ISKL
U13 Boys Southside Football Competition

Please see the Sports fixtures calendar for timings, schedules.

24 04 Dec Issue, Term 1 (2015-2016)

Sports Fixtures - December 2015



B
oa

rd
er

s’



On the first of December, 2015, we officially wished farewell to our houseparent of five years, Trevor Schubert (Director of 
Boarding at Nexus International School).

Originally a surprise, the dinner was planned weeks in advance, and we were all excited as it was his birthday as well. 
The look on his confused face when he saw the familiar faces of everyone that has ever contributed to the joyous 
atmosphere of the Nexus boarding house was pleasant, and a manly tear may have been shed that night.

After dinner, we scuttled to the common area, and watched the heart warming videos from the students that have already 
graduated and left. To accompany these heartfelt messages, three of the oldest boarding members Ling Ann, Alex 
O'Shea and myself, gave our personal anecdotes of our lives in boarding, and delivered some kind words to our “dad” of 
five years. 

Following this, we gave our farewell presents, and sang happy birthday to near 60 year old birthday boy. 

Time has gone by so fast, and it seems as if we’ve only just met you yesterday. 

So we wish you a safe journey, and wherever you’re headed,

Stay young, old man.

Regards, 
Aiman
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Parent Teacher Association Announcements

30.11.2015 from 8.30am - 3pm help us to bake gingerbread for Christmas, contact Pavla for more details: 
pjkarkulka@gmail.com

4.12.2015 from 8.30am - 3pm whole school Christmas decoration. Please contact Tammy if you’d like to help: 
tammyetherington@gmail.com

14.12.2015 Christmas Celebrations in school, primary Christmas assembly

Dear parents,
 PTA is looking for a volunteer to fill the Events / Celebration position
 Y11 and Y5N/E are still looking for a class representative who could help us build better communication between 

parents, teachers and PTA and welcome new families in the classes

Please don´t hesitate to contact us at: pta@nexus.edu.my 

Upcoming events:
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United Voice is the first society in Malaysia that is led by 
persons with learning disabilities. The members of UV include 
persons with Down Syndrome, Autism, Attention Deficit 
Disorder, Global Developmental Delay and Cerebral Palsy. 
Please show your support by purchasing Christmas gifts that 
were handmade by them.

Please contact Nazneen at 012 297 0895 for inquiries.

United Voice

The United Voice Crafts will be on sale outside the PTA Room 
from 8.30am to 8.50am everyday till the 11th of December.


